
Hello  fellow Footprinters,                                                                                                                                    
   Thank you for the warm welcome I 
received at   our annual picnic for my first 
official duty as your President.   I hope to 
live up to the great job done by past presi-
dents with a lot of help from our “veteran” 
members.  

    As always, the Lions Club prepared a ter-
rific BBQ and the dessert table was overflowing with goodies.   
This year we were spared blazing sun and howling winds, so 
no complaints in the weather department.  
   Association business consisted of the swearing in of the 
2014/2015 officers.  As most of you are aware, our 2nd Vice 
President, Fritz Rubins, was seriously injured recently in a fall.  
Unfortunately, after he has completed rehabilitation, he will 
be relocating to So. California to be near his family.  I know 
we all wish him well and he will be missed by Footprinters and 
his friends here.   Following discussion by the Board, it was 
determined that his position would be filled by Janet Asmann             

as 2nd VP, who served us all well in the past for two years 
with her impressive list of guest speakers.  
  I was given a very nice letter to share with you all written to 
the Association by last month’s speakers from the Douglas 
County Library expressing their appreciation for our interest 
and warm welcome.  I know we all like to hear compliments 
and great feed-back.
  Additionally, a check in the amount of $2,000.00 was 
presented to Sheriff Ron Pierini for our contribution to the 
Douglas County Search and Rescue Team.   
  The grand finale was Sheriff Pierini performing his usual 
exciting bingo call duties with yours truly winning Fred 
Asmann’s “cork heart” design and the CVI gift certificate.  
That wasn’t rigged, honest.
  Hope you all have a great month and we will see you on 
August 21, 2014, at the Nugget!

		  Mike

From the Secretary–Treasurer

The President’s Message 

This will be my first message to the 
membership since returning to the 
office of Secretary‑‑Treasurer.  I plan 
to send out a reminder dues notice to 
those whose dues have not yet been 
paid.  While on this subject, a word 
about classes of membership.  There 

seems to be some confusion about Associate member-
ships.  The Grand Chapter sets forth that any regular 
member in good standing in their home chapter may 
become an associate member of another chapter or 
chapters.  For example, I am an associate member of all 
three of the other chapters in our district (San Francis-
co, North Bay Counties and Peninsula).  The key is that 
one must be a regular member of their home chapter in 
order to associate themselves with some other chapter.  

  I have not yet received the membership cards from the 
Grand Chapter for 2014-2015.  When they arrive, they 
will be distributed to those whose dues are current.  
I also plan to ensure that all who are eligible for longev-
ity pins are presented with same, and that all recruiting 
pins that are due are awarded.  
   For those newer members, I am the point of con-
tact for the metal nametags that a lot of us wear – the 
rectangular ones that are black with gold accents.  They 
cost $10 each.  Let me know if you are interested.  
  I hope that those of you that attended the Annual 
Picnic had fun.  I hope to see you at a future meeting.

		  Ray
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Vice President’s Staff

 I am sorry I was unable to attend the 
annual Member’s Appreciation Picnic 
as I had another commitment.  I under-
stand there was an attendance of over 50 
and the food served by the Lion’s Club 
was superb. Also, the desserts brought 
by the members were extremely good.  

  Our next meeting will be held Thursday August 21st at 
the Carson Nugget in Carson City. The dinner fee will 
be $19. 
  Remember to RSVP by August 14th and try to bring a 
friend and a Pot “O” Gold gift to the meeting.  .
  The next two months of meetings will be:
    Thursday   September 18th  Casino Fandango
    Thursday   October 16th      Carson Valley Inn 
  See you there.

          Joan 

Larry Gray                      07
Pat Sikes                         11
Jean Tomlinson            12
Glen McCracken           15         
Earl Capehart                17
Perry Hand                     26
Allison Joffee                 30
Betty Miller                     30

 August 			             	
  Brthdays        

From the 1st Vice President      From the 2nd Vice President

 I’m BACK!!!  I really enjoyed my 2 terms as VP 
in charge of speakers and am looking forward 
to bringing in some great speakers for you 
again this term.  
  It’s a pleasure to be part of the team that serves 
the IFA Carson Valley Footprinters Chapter 
#72 organization.  
  As you probably know, your elected 2nd VP, Fritz Rubins, has 
suffered a bad accident and will not be able to take on this job.  
So, President Mike Rhoades appointed me to fill the position.  I 
am very grateful that Fritz has provided me with speakers for the 
next few months.
  Our Guest Speaker for our August 21st meeting will be Doctor 
Jean Creasey, DDS. She is associated with the Kellerman Foun-
dation and performs a significant amount of pro bono work in 
countries within South America and Uganda.  
  I’m sure it will be interesting to find out what the provisioning 
of dental care is like in third world countries, since dental care is 
one of the primary sources of overall good health. 
  Bring a gift and a friend to the meeting on August 21.  Let’s 
all work at increasing our membership.  I’m looking forward to 
seeing you all there. 
  Thanks,  

        Janet
It’s The Annual Members 

Appreciation Picnic Held at Aspen 
Mobile Home Park in Gardnerville 

for 2014



Douglas County Sheriff

Please call
Yes
or
No

by 08/14 for
the 08/21
meeting

Ray Hoyt  267-4355
Or RSVP via IFA website
at:  http://cvfootprint.org



IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS
1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter
1992-93 Doug Tucker
              deceased
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker
             deceased
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis,
             deceased
1997-98 Elza Turkington,
             deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
             deceased
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,
              deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray
2008-10 Claudia Lowe
2010-12 Bayan Lewis
2012-13 Charlene Spinner
2013-14 David Aymami

                 INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
                        CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

                 BOARD OF DIRECTORS
                  
                  President                           Mike Rhoades                   783-9094
                  1st Vice President              Joan McDonnell               882-8064
                  2nd Vice President            Janet Asmann                   782-9776              
                  Secretary-–Treasurer          Ray Hoyt                          267-4355
                  Sergeant–at-–Arms             Janice Rhoades                783-9094
                  Immediate Past President  David Aymami                 770-1434
                  Grand Director                  Larry Gray                        783-9759
                  3 Year Director                   Phil Kasper                      267-5385  
	       3 Year Director                   Claudia Lowe                   267-5630
                  2 Year Director                   Betty Miller                     782-7935
                  1 Year Director                   Ron Pierini                      783-0602
                  1 Year Director                   Bayan Lewis                     782-8068

                    BOARD APPOINTMENTS
Newsletter Editor               Larry Gray                       783-9759
Chapter Webmaster           Don McRoberts               267-0025

Visit our chapter on the web at:  http://www.cvfootprint.org
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